
HANOVER TOWNSHIP RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD 
3630 Jacksonville Road 

Bethlehem, PA 18017-9303 
Minutes 06/11//09 

 
MEMBER ATTENDANCE:  Betty Soltys, Sallie Bartos, Karen Kennedy, Dave 
Messics, Bob Roll, and Mike Stasak  
 
7:40 PM:  Call to Order:  by Betty, seconded by Bob. 
 
Review and approval of minutes from May 2009:  Motion to amend the minutes from 
May to reflect that the meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM, not 8:15 PM, as previously stated.  
Motion to approve by Sallie, seconded by Bob.  Approved by all members. 
 
7:50PM:  Report from HTCC:   

 The HTCC Director is evaluating the family swim passes to ensure that family 
members are actually with their family and no additional children are entering 
on that family’s pass. In order to facilitate this process, the RAB suggests a 
roster of all families and individuals who purchased pool passes be 
provided and reviewed by the desk person collecting the passes upon 
entering the pool area.   

 The park and camp programs are currently in full swing.  At this time, the 
enrollment at the parks is higher than that of the camps. 

7:55 PM:  Park Reports: 
 The RAB recommends erecting signage for “Pedestrian Right of Way” at 

the intersection of Harriet Lane and Crawford Drive.  This is a very busy 
intersection and can be dangerous for the children crossing to get to 
Crawford Park from the south, and heading toward the Community 
Center from the north.   

 
 Hanover Crossings North: 

The Hanover Crossings North Park has been dedicated; however, 
development at the park will not begin until sometime next year.  The 
infrastructure of the development will need to be completed before 
park development. 

 
8:20 PM  2010 Budget: 

 Discussions are ongoing as we assess ideas regarding the direction of the 
township’s parks and recreational areas.  The budget will be reviewed 
again in July and submitted to the Board of Supervisors in August 2009.  

 
8:45 PM:  Motion to adjourn: 

 Betty motioned to adjourn the meeting; Bob seconded. 
 All members voted in favor. 

 
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday July 9, 2009.   
Submitted by: K. Kennedy 


